



Weekly Newsletter

15th June 2018

Dear Parents,

Dear Parents,

Many thanks to all the parents who came to support and take part in this year's Sports Day. It was so nice to see all the children and adults enjoying themselves throughout the day. It was really pleasing to see how well so many of our children helped, supported and encouraged one another throughout the day. Well done to all of the children who took part.

Thank you to all the parents who helped support the preparations for the day. A lot of time goes into organising events like these and they wouldn't be as successful if it wasn't for all the volunteers. A special thanks must go to Mr. Robinson who has been in early and home late in order to get ready for today. As you may or may not know, this has been Mr. Robinson's final Sports day at Kempsford. After three years with us, Mr. Robinson is leaving over the summer to begin a full time coaching degree September.

From September 2018, Mrs Ballard will be heading up the After School Sports Clubs and the Sports coaching in school. Mrs Ballard has already begun working alongside Mr. Robinson in preparation for beginning her new roles in September.

Yours sincerely

Mr Mendum

THIS WEEK'S REWARDS

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE CHILDREN WHO RECEIVED AN AWARD THIS WEEK! LOOK OUT FOR THE STARS HANGING FROM THE CEILINGS AROUND THE SCHOOL.

RISE AWARD WINNERS

This week's winners are:

Respect: Jake Miller

Improve: Eirianwen Ormond Succeed: Connie Handley Excel: Emilie Huish

HANDWRITING WINNERS

This week's winners are:

Class 1: Emilie Huish
Class 2: Lila Jackson
Class 3 Phoebe Clark
& Jodie Johnson

LATEST NEWS

We are pleased to announce that we have a new school website.

TRANSITION DAY

The children will be spending time with the teachers and classmates that they will have from September next Friday.

VOLUNTEERS

We are looking for parent help for two events – the Book Fair on **Wednesday and Thursday next week**, and the KS2 visit to Cheltenham Music Festival on 6th July. Further details on our new website.

EATING-A-RAINBOW COOKING COMEPTITION

Congratulations to our 3 fabulous cooks who came second in the Kitchen Club cooking competition in Fairford.

http://www.wiltsglosstandard.co.uk/news/16275773.P upils_compete_in_Kitchen_Club_cooking_competition_ in_Fairford/











REMINDERS

GDPR FORM

<u>Please could everyone remember to complete and return the GDPR Consent letter sent out on the last day of term. Many thanks.</u>

SCHOOL PHOTO

An order form will be sent home on Monday for the Whole School Photo (one per family). The children in Reception and Year 6 also have order forms for individual & class photos. If you would like to order a photo please complete the form and return to the school office as soon as possible.

HOLIDAY CLUB

Please continue booking for the Holiday Club. Any questions please email kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk

LAST MINUTE CLUB BOOKINGS

Please email <u>asc@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk</u> to amend or make last minute bookings for After School Club or Breakfast Club.

KEMPSFORD CHURCH

There is an All Age Service on at 4:00pm on Sunday 17th June. Please see the flyer on our new website for further details.

SPORTS NEWS

DISTRICT SPORTS

Every child in Year 2 and above is attending this year's District Sports at Farmor's School on <u>Wednesday 20th June</u>.

The bus will depart Kempsford Primary School at 9:00am and return to the school at 1:00pm.

Please could ALL children in year 2-6 arrive at school in PE kit and bring a packed lunch.

FOOTBALL MATCH

Year 3 & 4 will be playing a football match after school on Wednesday 20th June, from 3:30pm – 5:00pm.

SPORTS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB

Mrs Ballard will run the sports after school club on Wednesday 20th June, which is Multisports for Year R – 2.